

The Parish Council of Newton Upon Rawcliffe and Stape

Minutes of meeting

16th December 2021

7.00pm No public/press present.

Chairman Steven Jackson welcomed Councillors ;-

Ian Clough IC, Jane Hemingway JH, David Hall DH,

In the absence of Clerk. JH volunteered to take the minutes and be the Responsible Person.

All Councillors agreed unanimously.

7.10pm Agenda Items

Number	Agenda Item	Action
1	Stephen Ridley	None
2	Non	None
3	Date should read 16.12.2021	Done
4	Min 5.21- maintenance of cemetery gate	Still outstanding IC to complete
5	Minutes from 10 th June 2021 unanimously agreed and signed by Chair IP.	non
6	Total clear in Virgin Account (formerly Yorkshire) £10433.86 Precept application to RDC Unanimous agreement that in line with inflation we should request 2.5% increase to £2378.	Add Chairman Steven Jackson onto account as another signature SJ +JH JH to contact RDC for application.

		Chair to sign and JH to submit Precept request to RDC
7	Applications appear to be coming through to Council from RDC and NYM	All on planning to keep vigilant on planning website and report any omissions to JH for follow up
8	DH has contacted Pickering and they work on 19 inches plus base for grave structures. A meeting with regards to cemetery matters is to be arranged by YLCA which may be of value to either Council members or Helen Pells	DH to acquire "word" version of regulations and forward to JH for Council File. JH to forward information as received
9	All relevant correspondence is continued to be filed in Council File and Training /planning/ regulatory information forwarded to Councillors	ongoing
10	Formalise contract and rent payment from Mr Carter for Stape Potential sitting for De Fibulator discussed White Swan- listed building	IC to obtain land dimensions, JH to trace past minutes for agreements then JH to invoice Mr Carter with 364 day agreement. IC to

	Mel Cottages- currently for sale Phone box- still not formalised from BT	communicate to Mr Carter. JH to ask Helen Pells to follow up information and funding for De Fibs
11	Inappropriate sitting of salt piles in Stape	IC and SJ to review current and past positions then JH can feed back to Highways
	Concerns raised regarding low trees and potholes in Stape	SJ and IC to monitor
12	Newton resident (JW) concerned about the Newton Pond. JH to look into a Village Pond Group for 2022	
	Newton Christmas Tree in situ and paid for. Possible live tree for 2022 to be discussed at later meeting	
	Newton village green to be reviewed in 2022	
13	Meetings for 2022 Ordinary Meeting 24 th February AGM and meeting 19 th May December meeting TBC	
Next meeting	7.00 Thursday 24 th February 2022	
	Items for Agenda to be sent to Chairman or JH	17 th February 22

Minutes taken by Jane Hemingway

Chairman confirmed content

sign.....